State's Dropout Rate Decreases for Fourth Consecutive Year

     North Carolina's dropout rate continued to decrease for the fourth consecutive year, according to the 2002-03 Dropout Data Report released today. The annual rate for students in grades 7-12 was 3.23 percent - down from 3.52 percent the previous year. The rate for students in grades 9-12 was 4.78 percent - down from 5.25 percent the previous year.

     The 2002-03 rates represent 19,834 dropout events, or total number of students who drop out in a given year, for students in grades 7-12. For grades 9-12, there were 18,964 dropout events. These numbers may include duplications. For example, if a student drops out in two different school years, he/she is counted as a dropout in each of the years.

     There is frequent confusion over the annual dropout rate versus the graduation rate. The annual dropout rate reported today accounts for the students who leave school in a specific year's time. This is different from the graduation statistics that would be derived from following one group of ninth graders throughout all four years of high school to determine how many of them graduated in four years, how many dropped out and how many will take longer than four years to graduate. The annual dropout rate, if multiplied by four, would show that approximately 20 percent of ninth graders drop out of school. 

     The current national estimate of North Carolina's four-year graduation rate, for which no precise count yet exists, is approximately 63 percent. An additional percentage of students graduate, but take longer than four years. The graduation status of other students not accounted for in the dropout rate is often unknown – these are students who move out of the state or out of the country.

     The Department of Public Instruction is implementing a tracking system that requires local school districts to track students entering the ninth grade through their scheduled year of graduation. This new program, implemented in response to No Child Left Behind requirements, is expected to yield data beginning in 2005-06 that will more accurately portray how many students graduate.
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